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Staff Selection Commission 

***** 

NOTICE 

Subject: Advisory against Malpractices in Computer Based Examinations (CBE). 

Ref: Notice of even no. dated 10.09.2025 

The Combined Graduate Level Examination 2025 has started on 12th September, 2025 and will 

continue till 26th September, 2025. The exam is being conducted at various centres across the 

country. During the exam, various security features have been deployed that capture 

developments happening at each and every candidate terminal in every centre.  

2. Vide advisory issued on 10.09.2025 (Ref. above) it has been mentioned inter-alia that- 

 “…during the course of any exam whenever any such malpractice is detected by 

technological solutions, it is possible that the candidate’s exam may not be 

interrupted by the invigilators, in order to ensure that such activities do not 

disturb the other sincere candidates taking the exams honestly. But, 

subsequently in respect of candidates indulging in such malpractices, based on 

electronic evidence, their scores will not be processed and action will be taken 

to debar them through laid down process.”  

3. Through the digital security solutions deployed by the Commission, it has been noticed that 

remote takeover/system hacking attempts are being made on certain candidates’ nodes at 

some of the centres. Such activities are under close monitoring of the Commission and it is 

reiterated that after the completion of the examination process, based on the evidences and 

digital footprints, candidates involved in such malpractices will be debarred and necessary 

criminal proceedings may also be initiated against all involved in the act, including the centres 

which facilitated such malpractices. 

4. All candidates are once again advised not to indulge in any malpractice. The Commission 

is committed to ensuring fair and transparent examinations. 

 

 

Sd/-  

Under Secretary to the Government of India  

17.09.2025 

 


